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29 August 2017 
 

SNAICC WELCOMES COMMUNITY SERVICES MINSTERS’ 
COMMITMENT TO REDUCING OVER-REPRESENTATION 

 
 
Melbourne, Australia: SNAICC – National Voice for our Children welcomes the Community 
Services Ministers’ meeting communiqué and the commitment to increasing the safety and 
wellbeing of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children. 
 

In a statement outlining the outcomes of their meeting, held in Darwin on 25 August, Federal 
and State and Territory Community Services Ministers signalled a unified commitment to: 

• addressing the over-representation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children in 
out-of-home care, 

• investing in prevention and early intervention principles to reduce the number of 
children being removed by child protection authorities, and 

• the importance of upholding the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Child Principle 
to ensure the unique and essential rights of our children are recognised. 

 
SNAICC welcomes the Ministers’ acknowledgement and support of the vital role that 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peak bodies and community-controlled organisations 
play in addressing these issues. 
 
Furthermore, SNAICC also welcomes the acknowledgment of the leadership of the Redfern 
Statement Alliance as a process for ensuring self-determination drives reform, and the voices 
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities are heard on decisions that affect our 
children. 
 

Without a new approach – one that is led by Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peak 
bodies, and involves a greater investment in Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander community-
controlled organisations to support our communities, families and children – the over-
representation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children removed by child protection 
authorities will triple by 2035. 
 

A new approach to address this issue must be developed in partnership with Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander community-controlled organisations. 
 
As outlined in the Family Matter Roadmap, SNAICC reiterates that a COAG target and 
strategy are necessary measures to ensure that over-representation is eliminated and the 
safety and wellbeing of all Australian children is prioritised. 
 
 

ENDS/ 
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For more information please visit www.snaicc.org.au or contact: 
 
Daniel Kovacevic, Communications Coordinator 
daniel.kovacevic@snaicc.org.au (03) 9489 8099 / 0421 334 918 
 
 
About SNAICC – National Voice for our Children: 
  
SNAICC – National Voice for our Children is the national non-governmental peak body for 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children. We work for the fulfilment of the rights of our 
children, in particular to ensure their safety, development and well-being. 
  
Founded in 1981, SNAICC was established to engage in activities that promote and 
accommodate a strong voice for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children and their 
families. 
  
Over the past 30 years SNAICC’s efforts has resulted in many key milestones and 
achievements both in policy developments at state, territory and federal levels and in 
developing innovative and useful resources for the sector. 
  
SNAICC is governed by an influential Board of Directors made up of Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander community-controlled children and family services. 


